
 

 
 

 

 

                                             

CITY OF DETROIT                              

MARY WATERS 

COUNCIL MEMBER AT-LARGE 

     

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: The Honorable Mike Duggan, Mayor 
Through: Mary Sheffield, City Council President 
From:   Counci Member At-Large Mary Waters submitting memorandum 

relative to 

Date:    3/27/2023 

RE:       Questions on Mayor’s Office’s FY 2024 Budget  
 
 
 
SUMMARY: 

 Why are salaries and benefits costs growing 12% while staffing is increasing by 6 

positions, or approximately 7%? 

 What are the Professional and Contracted services that are being eliminated? Or, if not 

eliminated, what cost center are these services being reallocated to and why? 

 Please explain what the Harvard Business School Leadership program is and how long 

this will last 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
DEPARTMENTAL CONTACT: 



 

Name: Thomas Choske, Thomas.Choske@detroitmi.gov  

Position: Policy and Communications Analyst 

 

 

 


